

RGH Booster Club Meeting Minutes

Feb 12, 2018

1.0 Call to Order: M. DeBace

2.0 Attendance: M. DeBace, L. Gilchrist, C. Lehto, D. Lehto, D. Holmgren, C. Rosenthal, L. Peterson, W. Gaertner, K. Christensen, R. Larson

3.0 Secretary Report: Approval of last meeting minutes: T. King

4.0 Treasurers Report: C. Lehto

4.1 Still do not have money from OS fundraiser. Laura Gilchrist will follow up with Winny

4.2 Noodles Fundraiser – waiting for check

4.3 Overall, have money to buy new white jerseys. Options: If seniors get rebate back, and other do not, then we can afford the white jerseys. Or we incorporate into fees for next year – with the hope of getting some grant funding. Would sell the old jerseys to players for \$20.

4.3.1 Motion: Purchase jerseys with this year's budget with a senior parent receiving refund. Tom King, Wendy G seconded. The board polled the members in attendance and 8 were in support and one in dissent. The two Board members in attendance then passed the motion.

5.0 Coaches Report:

5.1 New Jerseys

5.2 Parents expressed enthusiasm for the section quarterfinal win on Saturday.

6.0 Old Business:

6.1 Wingstop: \$94 check received

6.2 Chuck-a-puck: request from student council: asked for the proceeds from the last home game be given for their charity week. The request was given fairly late in relation to the game. Recommend that for next year there be a donation jar at the chuck-a-puck table for charity week and high school students could work at the game.

6.3 Carbo Loads: Thanks to all the families for hosting carbo loads through the season!

6.4 Reading Raiders: Tabled for next year

6.5 Adopt-a-team: Nothing new

6.6 Yearbook: List of sponsors passed for players to deliver a yearbook and poster. One came to a sponsor night. For next year, maybe mail them a voucher for a free game. Jennifer Sampson volunteered to expand the sponsors next year. Tom Lucas volunteered to do the graphics.

6.7 Senior Night: Went very well. Thanks to all who volunteered.

6.8 Banquet: At Keller Golf Course.

6.8.1 Deadline Thursday to RSVP to Michelle. \$15.50 per person for parents, players covered. May be slightly cheaper than doing it at the oval.

6.8.2 Suggestions for decorations: Can we use some of the senior night decorations? Hang the jerseys.

6.8.3 Need program? Decided that we don't really need.

7.0 New Business

7.1 OS spring league – Gregg Casper-Mesing volunteered to coordinate. He will send out email to gauge interest.

7.2 Board positions: Traditionally captains' parents are president and board members. Chris suggested that we find a treasurer that will be there for 2 years. If people are interested for treasurer and secretary or if there are suggestions please contact Michelle DeBace. Michelle will email group.

7.3 Volunteers for sub-committees for next year:

7.3.1 Chuck-a-puck: Kelly Christensen

7.3.2 Special game night coordinator (Mom night, youth night, teacher night, alumni night But not senior night): D. Lehto

8.0 Next meeting: Monday March 19th 6:30pm, American Legion

9.0 Motion to adjourn: Renee Larson, Seconded: Tom King